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Matters and issues 1 – overall strategy 
2. Is the  CS supported by a robust Infrastructure Delivery Plan which; 

 Identifies the essential infrastructure that is required to deliver the strategy? 
 

It is strange that the tone of paragraph 2.37 describing school facilities in East Dorset District 

disregards the reality that Upper School availability in Wimborne (paragraph 8.13), and Corfe Mullen 

(paragraph 9.10) are close to capacity and that Verwood (paragraph 11.12) is the largest town in 

Dorset without Upper School provision. 

 

With proposed new development in the district the majority of which is centred in Wimborne, 

Colehill and West Parley it is blatantly obvious that the two upper schools in these localities, Queen 

Elizabeth 2 and Ferndown will become grossly overloaded. As a consequence this will increase class 

sizes, which in turn deprives young people the standard of education that governments demand we 

provide for them in their formative years. 

 

From recent publications in the press (see Appendix 1) it appears to be Dorset County Council Policy 

to overload the Upper Schools in Wimborne and Ferndown by providing housing in their immediate 

catchment areas. This it reasons will create critical mass in Verwood to provide an upper school on 

land there, we are told, which has already been allocated for this purpose.   

 

Conversely, I argue, by putting greater housing development into Verwood it will create the critical 

mass needed to facilitate the creation of a new upper school in that locality and avoid the need to 

swamp class sizes in existing schools!  

 

If the development strategy is not changed we will perpetuate the ridiculous situation which 

currently exists namely; bussing older school children into Wimborne and Ferndown from Verwood 

(paragraph 11.26) and when the new upper school is established in Verwood we will be bussing 

older school children in the opposite direction. I think this strategy has not been thought through. I 

am sure it will not be well received by council tax rate payers. 

 

This strategy is unsound, is not positively prepared, is not effective or consistent with National 

Policy. 

 

The scale of development identified in Wimborne, Colehill and West Parley is not supported by 

upper school provision and therefore fails to comply with NPPF paragraphs 37, 72 and 156. The 

policy for stalling the building of an upper school at Verwood should be seriously examined along 

with an urgent review of alternative development site locations. 
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